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Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Hordle Parish Council held on Tuesday 4 September 2018 at the Pavilion, Vaggs Lane, Hordle

	Councillor Name
	
	Councillor Name
	

	David Horne ( Chair )
	P
	Pat Rendell
	

	Sue Brayley ( Vice Chair )
	
	Colleen Sambrook
	P

	Floss Morgan 
	
	Marion Still
	P

	Pamela Hollister
	
	Ivor Spreadbury
	P

	Valerie James
	P
	     Maggie Hill 
	P


P = Present.
	Present). Susan Whitcher (Parish Clerk) Chris Halling (Deputy Clerk and minutes), 3 members of the public (MOP, County and District Councillor Carpenter.

1. Apologies for absence. Cllr Rendell, Morgan and Hollister
2. Declarations of interest in items on the agenda. None
3. To confirm minutes of the last meeting. Resolved Unanimous
4. Planning Applications / TPO’s /etc
	Application
	Site Address
	Proposed Works
	Obs Date

	NFDC
	
	
	

	18/11026
	24 PINEWOOD ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0GP
	Raise ridge height; single-storey side & rear extension; porch; flue;
	9/9/18

	NPA
	
	
	

	18/00570
	HORDLE DENE, VAGGS LANE, HORDLE, LYMINGTON, SO41 0FP
	Two storey side extension; balcony; roof alterations; orangery; bay window
	13 Sep 2018

	NPA Trees
	
	
	Reg Date

	18/0753
	RAVENCROFT, EVERTON GRANGE, MILFORD ROAD, EVERTON, LYMINGTON, SO41 0JG
	Prune 1 x Oak tree Prune 1 x Yew tree
	10  Aug 18


18/11026 Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision of the Planning Officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
18/00570 The Parish Clerk confirmed that the large wall at the front of the property was under planning enforcement. Parish 5 We are happy to accept the decision of the Planning Officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
18/0753 . Decision to be left to the Tree Officers - Resolved Unanimous. 
5. To receive the bank reconciliation.  The clerk explained that there was one payment that hadn’t been on the monthly payment schedule which was the direct debit for the Information Commissioners Office. Resolved Unanimous 
6. To agree list of electronic payments. This had been circulated in advance and the clerk explained that any new company that required an electronic payment would be notified to the council. Resolved Unanimous
7. To hear concerns from local residents about traffic issues on Everton Road. Two members of the public who live near Cottagers Lane attended and expressed their concerns about the condition of the road, speed and volume of the traffic saying that this causes their and neighbours properties to vibrate. This was discussed by Parish and District and County Councillor Carpenter. It was agreed that County and District Councillor Carpenter would 
· see whether NFDC could erect the flashing 30mph signs on the existing poles
· see if the dips could be resurfaced
· report the missing 30 mph sign to the South End of Everton Road 
· report the Fry’s Lane sign as impeding motorists view 
She also offered to talk to Highways again about residents concerns about Everton Road traffic. 
8. To agree revised policies: Complaints policy, News Media Policy, Freedom of Information, Ordinary Council meetings, Publication schedule. These had been circulated in advance – Resolved Unanimous
9. To receive a report from the Parish Enhancement Working Party. This report had been circulated in advance and forms part of background papers. The Council discussed the recommendations and proposed actions and resolved the following 
· Recommendation 1 Council to discuss and agree in principal whether to proceed with  - extending the footpaths around Everton and Hordle Recreation Grounds. This was agreed ( 5 to 3 in favour ) 
             – creating a securely fenced dog area. This was not agreed ( 0 to 8 ) 
· Improve street signage – Parish Councillors to notify office of missing/ damaged street signs so this can be reported. Action all 
· Recommendation 2 that items marked Y should be taken forward in the way suggested and N should not be taken forward. Agreed Unanimous 
· Recommendation 3 Council decision needed an whether to proceed with a canine agility track. This was not agreed ( 3 to 5 ) 
· Recommendation 4. Budget of 2K to be agreed. Agreed Unanimous 
12. Clerks report.
· Cllrs meeting with planning consultant to agree a response to NFDC supplementary planning documents arranged for 12th September at 10am. Please confirm if you can attend. Action all
· Safer New Forest Conference 12th November 8.30 - 4.45pm raising awareness in the topics outlined: Children at risk; Drug and Alcohol related harm; Domestic abuse; modern slavery and human trafficking. Cllrs please let the Clerk know if you would like to attend. Action all
· Save the date - CPRE Hampshire Rural Affordable Housing Conference 6th November 9am - 1.30pm Winchester. Cllr Action all
· Siting for a Man Shed - identify a shed or land to put a shed. It was agreed County and District Councillor Carpenter would update on this. 
· Golden Hill/Lavender Road/Hare Lane Open Space. Further meeting with HCC Highways; who have, under highways rights, agreed that they will provide a 5m wide access road to Lavender Farm and extending 12m past ending with bollards; extend the footpath from Lavender Road around the corner and establish a 2m wide verge adjacent to the fence line. If Cllrs agree with this arrangement a meeting with occupiers will be arranged to advise of HCC decision. This was agreed. Action Parish Clerk 
· Update regarding main users of facilities: Hordle Spurs Football Club have paid but have issues they wish to raise. This will be on the next agenda. The Parish Council are still awaiting signed copies of Terms and Conditions and Transfer of Asset for line marking machine; Everton Youth Football Club have signed Terms and Conditions and paid half of fee; Hordle Community Cricket Club – invoice outstanding.
· To agree small budget for refreshments as part of our Litter Pick event 3rd November 2018. £50. This was agreed. 
· Ongoing wear of BMX track surface. To consider requirement for professional repair and or resurface in harder wearing material. It was agreed to get some quotes. Action Parish Clerk
· Autumn tree/hedge works required at Shepherds Way and Honeysuckle Gardens open space; quote to be sought. This was agreed. Action Parish Clerk. 
· Request to place a plaque on bench on Ashley Lane as a memorial to a loved one, suggestion to enhance area with planting. (note metal bench). Further discussion to be had about enhancing the area. Action Parish Clerk. 
· Correspondence had been received from the HARAH rep saying that 16 of the 17 Affordable Housing units had gone to families with a local connection. She was still trying to organise a site visit. 
· The Parish Council had received a thank you note from HCA for the use of the field for the fete. 
13. Chairman’s report. None. 
14. Open session – to communicate with the council. Cllr Spreadbury reported that the Church had offered to provide tea and coffee after the Remembrance Event at the Memorial. It was agreed that 2 locations would not be a problem and that the Parish Office would write to relevant parties. Action Parish Clerk. It was reported that Everton were planning an event. The Parish Clerk confirmed that Everton organisations would also be invited to join the procession to the Parish Memorial. Cllr Brayley reported that the cadets were hoping to attend on the 11th November. She also asked if anyone could attend the next South West Quadrant meeting on Tuesday 11 September at 7pm. If anyone can attend please notify the office. Action all.  County and District Councillor Carpenter reported that she had been approached by a resident about bins at Stopples Lane shops that could encourage recycling. She asked to be kept in the loop about Parish plans for new bins so we didn’t double up. She had been on a Hampshire Partnership tour around the forest visiting various projects. She asked whether the Parish had any space or building or a man’s shed project. The clerk said that there was already pressure on Parish Council buildings and land and that there was nothing available. She reported that the project was gaining momentum. The clerk said that there was an additional space available to meet with the Planners to discuss the supplementary planning documents tomorrow afternoon if anyone could attend. Action all. 
A member of the public talked about the junction of Hordle Lane and the A337 and the amount of cars and signage on the verges. This to be reported. Action Parish Clerk
15. To confirm the next meeting – Tuesday 18 September 2018 at the Pavilion Vaggs Lane, Hordle





The meeting closed at 20.50





Signed............................................................  Dated.........................................................
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